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Monclova Internacional (part of Sara Lee) sent the following statement to the Business & Human Rights Resource Centre in response to press articles raising concerns raised about worker health & safety and wage & hour issues at the Monclova factory in Mexico, available here:  
http://www.business-humanrights.org/Documents/MonclovaMexico 
"The management of the Monclova facility takes the safety and health of its employees very seriously.  Reportable accident rates (accidents that require more than simple first aid) have been reduced from a total of 29 in 1999 to only four in the last 12 months.  Similarly, ergonomics-related injuries have been cut in half since 2001.  We credit this improvement to an extensive and well-developed ergonomics program.  We are confident that all reasonable measures have been identified and implemented to minimize the ergonomic impacts that various functions have on our employees.

As for our overall safety programs, we have a wide-range of written safety policies and procedures including programs on lock-out tag-out, hearing conservation, personal and industrial hygiene, electrical safety, passenger car safety, blood-borne pathogens, material handling and ergonomics.  There are also safety committees at each of our facilities that oversee frequent safety audits and inspections, as well as training and development around our overall safety program.

We also feel that we pay competitive, market-rate wages and base our piece-rate standards accordingly.  If we did not, we would not have employees making our products.  We seek to be the employer of choice."
Lauro Pesqueira

General Manager

Monclova Internacional

